2011 Nature Festival Planning Committee Meeting  Tues/10/12/2010
Donna Lewis & Sue Taylor, Co-chairs for 2011 NF

Date set for 2011 NF is April 9 from 9a.m. to 3p.m. (at Wilson-Ledbetter Park, Cameron)

Meeting Called to order at 6:10 pm by Sue Taylor at Country Store in
Rockdale, TX. 14 members present & one guest, Garry Barr. Members Present were Lolly Lewis, Kim Summers, Paul Unger, Cindy Bolch, Lucy Coward, Sue Taylor, Donna Lewis, Dorothy Mayer, Sandra O'Donnell, Jim O'Donnell, Katherine Bedrich, Anne Barr, Cindy McDaniels, Gary McDaniels.

Sue stated that if you have not signed up to be responsible for a project w/either her or Donna that pretty please, they would like to see your name on the list for something.

Do not want to get into too many details tonight-just want to review where everybody is at, and find out whether there are any additional questions you have or important information that you feel needs to be shared.

Donna said that she is trying to get TX Wildlife rehabilitators to come & talk about injured WL. If they come, they may be able to bring some live WL that has been injured, & that they are not going to be able to re-release for the children to see. Also, Donna's hoping that they will give talks about these animals at a booth.

Booth activities or lectures-will not be feasible to put at hour window time frames as there will be at least 4 guest speakers in addition to 13 or 14 booths. Thoughts are that each booth will begin an activity or talk about every 30 minutes throughout the day.  Co-chairs are working to get some relief people that might be able to help enable booth leaders to have short breaks during the day.  Activities, presentations need to be kept short due to children's attention spans, anyway.

Welcome Tent will be Sandra O's dept. There will be sign up sheets for all workers that come including MN. Every worker will need to sign in & out.  Also at Welcome Tent there are plans to have agenda & maps available for locations of booths, etc. A rest area for workers in addition to bottled water will be made available also at the welcome tent, supervised by Sandra O'Donnell. In addition, Sandra will have displays and signage, agenda, location of recycling areas, & other information deemed needed available at the welcome tent. In Also, the welcome tent will be set up differently this year to provide for better interaction w/our guests.

Don Travis is absent but has agreed to be in charge of our communications and technology again in 2011. Thanx, Don and to show appreciation we are going to let you keep Cindy for yourself this year. We are glad you are on board again.

Also, we again have been promised use of tables & chairs to be provided by Buddy & Marilyn Johnson. Yeah!!

Jim O. will be in charge of parking again. He will need use of 2 go carts to help distribute people, materials, water, etc. Harris's have agreed to loan us go carts again. Radio Communication will be used & channels assigned for people w/Walky Talky's. If people have Walky Talky's we can use please make sure you have your name on them & we will have a check out system to keep track of them. Try to make sure that batteries in the WT's are strong. The city is supposed to have bars put up to help w/parking in designated areas. Jim will make plans to have specific places for HandiCapped people to park.

Tables needed, #s given were Lolly L., Pollinators 2; Cindy B.,Bats needs at least 2 tables & 6-10 chairs & a tent unless shade is available, Gary M.and Irby McWilliams-native grasses, need table & 3 chairs,  Katherine, speakers-3 during day at American Legion Hut, Flo Oxley & Cindy Mc, will be at Wildflower area & will need at least 2 tables & 4 chairs, 2 speakers will be at the Horned Lizard booth & will cover Rehabitation. Lucy C.,Horned Lizards needs 2 tables, 4 chairs & a tent.
Katherine wants use of a podium w/a "WELCOME" sign & "thanx for coming"sign on it. Dorothy M., turtles, wants 2 tables & 4 chairs.Paul Unger, knapping wants to be located next to the archaelogy dig, w/Robert & Geri Burnet who need to be located on level ground and Paul also needs 3 tables & 10 chairs, Janice Johnson,animal tracks will be at the concrete tables again. Bird booth-Ann Collins, Barbara Cromwell-2 tables & 5 chairs needed. Face painting will be under direction of Pamela Neeley & Paula Englehardt, # of tables & chairs TBD. Paula will also chair the photograpy contest again this year. Snakes will again be under direction of Connie Roddy, #tables & chairs TBD. We will have a WL control tent under direction of a TX Game Warden & a Fire Prevention booth w/Smokey the Bear under direction of TX Forestry Service.

Each committee leader needs to provide Donna or Sue w/list of required supplies, # tables & chairs needed and any tents needed. If you can provide any of these yourself that would be great. Also, loaner tents would be appreciated very much.

Vendors will be charged $5. this year & we still need to figure that one out as well as publicity. And, There was something about a $25. charge to Chamber of Commerce but I don't remember what for. (And I am tired, & ready to go to bed so u can fix this part.) 

Cindy Bolch wants a budget created to get supplies for the booths.Pres,KB, explained expense form process. You will need a voucher to request money, signed by Pres., given to the co-chairs, & then presented to Treas. for payment. The procedure will work differently this year to avoid confusion.

Jim O. brought up security issues. Things need to be set up on day before so security will still be needed. Approaching city council about providing security for us was also brought up as an option we may want to try to pursue. Gary M. brought up the issue that someone needs to make sure that the batteries are charged up on the golf carts that we plan to use.  Garry Barr brought up safety of the electrical poles/cords needs to be considered & that some repairs need to be made if we use some of them. Garry Barr also mentioned that consideration needs to be made as to the reservation & inspection of plugs in time to make certain they are safe to operate & that previous users did not modify them where they were unsafe or not exactly what we will need for our use. Last year there were numerous last minute, somewhat unforeseen issues that had to be dealt with and we got lucky that things worked out positively. We need to make sure we know beforehand what kind
 of electrical connections we need, where they will be located, & that they are in operable condition.

Each Booth director will be totally responsible for any helper(s) assigned to them. Sue stressed that at the end of the festival we want to know who the good workers were and also, we want to remember the ones who weren't good. Make sure to tell Sue &/or Donna about any help that you need.

MN need also to figure out what we need to sell to help defray expenses. Water is one thing we may want to sell.

Scouts are to be considered & discussed under direction of Donna, Sue, & Kathy Lester. Possibly scouts could sell drinks.

Trash pick up -somebody will contact Carolyn Burford & Janice Pelzel to see if they might want to help somehow.

Dorothy M. agreed to contact Rusty Thomas to see if Alcoa/Luminant might provide any help this year. (Dorothy's note afterward-Debbie Harris got WalMart to contribute last year, so maybe she will ask again??? and Carolyn Burford got a $150 donation from Drayton McClane & a couple of gift certificates from Brookshire Brothers)

Patches to members who volunteer & show up (Lizard?) Katherine in charge of patches. Patches to scouts w/yr. on them this time. Will need a count & patch on back of backpacks. Melanie Reed for 2010 in Bryan FYI frog patches for Chapter designation. No patches to youth or punch cards this year. Backpacks given to store handouts from individual booths.  If each booth leader will give information to co-chairs, they will take over making copies & setting up templates or make templates available if leaders choose to do own layouts. This will keep handouts uniform in design. Give write ups for templates to Donna, Sue or Katherine.

Lolly L. suggested that we have extra chairs strategically placed around the festival area for people to rest on.

FYI, raptors will not be available to have for 2011 NF. Someone to contact Lisa D. about getting Spider Joe to participate again this year.

Number of attendents, sex, ethnicity, approximate ages needs to be captured for Cindy Bolch's recordkeeping. These numbers are needed to be turned in to the state for possible future funding &/or grants. Sandra offered to try to capture this information at the welcome tent.

Next meeting will be set for Nov. 13 at 2:30 w/intent of gathering creative advice for improvement from things we learned at 2010 NF. Each year we want to make changes as a result of what worked well & what did not work so well. Hamburgers will be served and Katherine is making buns so we will need a fairly close count of who intends to participate, so we should have RSVP for this meeting.

Thanx so much for showing up everyone & for input. We want to make this NF a good one and we plan to have shorter meetings as well as small group activity meetings since a lot of the planning groudwork has been so well laid out last year, thanks especially to Garry & Anne Barr. Due to considerations about heat, we have already changed the festival date from early Summer to Spring time. Some people want to make special location requests in search of a little more shade, if at all possible. Or some may need a tent for shade if shade is not available.

Note-We need to, hopefully, by the end of this calendar year to have a chairman already lined up for the 2012 NF to be held at Rockdale Fair Park in Rockdale.

Also, we agreed that Katherine Bedrich will send invitations to surrounding county MNs.  We discussed future GPS training seminars.
Round table discussion-Bluebird Society & Audobon & Plant Societies will be invited to participate. Automobiles need to be controlled at the park & people need to understand that they cannot drive in the park. Lolly L. asked about building & possibly selling Bluebird houses w/pre-drilled holes at the festival. Donna suggested the possiblity of building some w/Van Ert traps in them. These traps will catch unwanted intruders and are required to be watched as whatever is caught in the traps will need to be taken out because it will die in there. The birdhouses were deemed a really good suggestion as the materials used are scrap materials & would be free to us. We did not decide on whether to build w/or w/o traps, or to have some of each. But, any monies earned would go to help with NF expenses. Also mentioned was the fact that nobody is maintaining Bluebird houses we already set up at the park. Notice needs to be sent out & the bird committee needs to take
 charge of the Bluebird houses we have already set up at the park. Someone will need to maintain these houses.

Nothing was mentioned about cancellation due to rain plans.

Meeting adjourned at 8:05 p.m.


Submitted by: Dorothy Mayer

(Rockdale General Store)






